
April 3, 2020

To  Prof. Максимцев Игорь Анатольевич 
President
St. Petersburg State University of Economics (UNECON)

Dear Prof. Максимцев Игорь Анатольевич

Greetings from Central University of Finance and Economics(CUFE).

We are sorry to see that there is an outbreak of the coronavirus (COVID-19) globally. We are deeply concerned about your well-being and hope that the crisis will be overcome very soon. We believe that, with the leadership of your government and the unity of the people, the spread of the virus and the new infected cases will be under control soon.

We send our best wishes to your faculty, staff and students and hope everyone stays healthy and sound. To combat the spread of the coronavirus, we have been asking our students to study online instead of on campus, avoiding gatherings, wearing masks when going out, to prevent the spread of the coronavirus among our students and staff. These measures have led to a positive effect that nobody has contracted the virus until so far.  

We received the Video anti COVID-19 in our difficult time from UNECON, that very encourage us. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you very much and hope everything will be OK soon.

We have confidence that with the right measures undertaken, the health crisis caused by COVID-19 will be over soon in your country. 

Please all of you take care.

Yours sincerely,


Dr. He Xiuchao       Prof. Wang Yaoqi
Chairman           President

Central University of Finance and Economics

